## Gentet, Matthias

From: 18 October 2013 12:07

 To:
 Planning

 Cc:
 Charlotte Mulon

 Subject:
 2013/6326/P

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

## Dear Council Members

I moved to Camden Borough, Primrose Hill in February 2012 – first in Chalcot Square as a tenant and then, loving the area so much, as a homeowner in Princess Road.

Before moving to London, I was living in Paris and was already practicing yoga. When I told my teachers I was going to London, they all told me: "Triyoga Primrose Hill is the place to be. Charlotte, you will see: it is amazing – the teachers, the spirit, the room". In France, it is a reference and a flagship. That is how I came to discover and love Primrose Hill

Since then, I have been going and practicing several times a week: I'm actually doing the self-practice every morning from 6 am to 7.30 am. You should come and see how many people practice at that time, as once you tried, you can't go back. The sensation of waking up so early – walking the little streets of the village is amazing and the spirit and mindset of the class is incredible. The caté – only organic food and drink – is just startling. That is how I start my day, as many others, and this happens in Primrose Hill – Triyoga. You can come as well in the evening: the place is full. This is a place where you meet people, you learn, you grow, you laugh.

I cannot imagine if Triyoga were to leave Erskine Road and Primrose Hill; the loss for the Community will be huge. Triyoga is part of why Camden and Primrose Hill are such a great place to live, to visit and to spend your Sunday. Developing 6 Erskine Road should be done with great care and consideration; there is more at stake than you may think.

As such, I would really appreciate if decisions makers really consider the planning permission to convert and redevelop 6 Erskine Road, Leeder house into residential flats – without any consideration of Trivoga place.

I'm willing to come and explain you if you want why Triyoga is so important and now part of Camden Borough and a Flagship venue for the area.

Please do not underestimate the loss of this place for the community and the reputation of Camden Borough as a whole for

Thanks in advance for your time and understanding

Hook forward to hearing from you

Yours sincerely

